The January 18, 2010 meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by
Chairman Logterman. The meeting was posted in 4 locations in the town and on the town’s web site.
Present: Dennis Logterman; Carmin Corwith; Robert Mawhinney; Patsy Weber and Mary Mawhinney.
Absent: none.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The clerks report was read
and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. The treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved on a
Mawhinney/Corwith motion. A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to transfer funds and pay the bills, carried,
there were no unusual bills.

Assessor- the board was brought up to date as to where the town is with the assessor. The town'’s
records have not been kept up to date in the files and the computer discs that have been received have
very little data on them. Jacobson’s Appraisals was present to discuss some of the concerns. The board
felt that we should do a complete re-valuation of the town; Jacobson said he had the time but it would
be later in the summer when the work was complete. The charge to do the complete re-val would be
$21,900 for 2010 and $6,200.00 for 2011. All properties will be put in the market drive program and be
current. Jacobson also stated that he has a toll free number and they do return all phone calls. A
Logterman/Corwith motion to hire Jacobson Appraisals as the town assessor, carried.

Humane Society contract- Logterman had contacted the society that we would authorize $300 for
pickups of dogs only, they rejected it. If town residents have a problem they are to contact Logterman.
The state statues state that a town only needs to take care of dogs. The board will continue to look at
this.

Road work-Snow plowing the seal coating on some of the roads is peeling up, mainly Lima Center Rd.
this should be discussed with the seal coat company. Richard Stanley said the roads were plowed but it
took 3 days to put sand down. The board reminded those present that the roads will not be pristine but
if there are problem areas to please contact a board member. There has been no contact with Enbridge.

Community center- everything is running smooth.

Zoning nothing for this month. There were phone calls concerning the salvage yards, Logterman will
contact. The board needs to sit down with the attorney and go over the ordinances of the town and
follow the complaint and fine parts of them.

Logterman handed out the 911 communication notice, and the sheriff report of what has been
happening in the town.

The next meeting will be Feb. 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion.
A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The February 2010 meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman
Logterman. The meeting was posted in 4 locations in the town and posted on the town’s web site. Present:
Dennis Logterman, Carmen Corwith, Robert Mawhinney, Patsy Weber and Mary Mawhinney. Absent: none.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The clerk’s report was read and
approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The treasurer’s report was read and approved on a
Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to transfer fund and pay the bills, carried.
There were no unusual bills.

Citizen’s Input Rick Richards was present to introduce himself. He is running for State Senate for our district
he wants to decrease spending and have more of a common sense approach to government. Jeff
Sartell asked what is going on with the salvage yard and why is it such a mess around the buildings he
thinks it makes our community look bad. Logterman will contact 3-D auto salvage. He also asked it the
town had any signs or barricades purchased, the board is always looking for them we do have some.
Richard Stanley stated that the snowplowing on 6 Corners Road could be improved. Steve Wickingson
stated that he thought they had done a fine job of plowing.

Zoning officer report- he has nothing to report at this time. Steve Wickingson attended the Working lands
program put on by the Rock Co Planning Department. There will be numerous changes to the farmland
preservation plan and the town needs to be updated on the changes as a lot of them will be done by
the town. The clerk will contact the Planning Department and get some dates for them to come out.

Road Work- The board will need to start planning for the road work for 2010. Enbridge had sent out a letter
the town attorney said we should not sign until get some clarification. The attorney will be in contact.
The clerk requested that the town draft a letter to the Co Highway Department concerning Co M.
Maurice Peterson asked about the town posting roads for the spring, this will be on the March agenda.

The request from Emergency Management to sign the agreement was discussed, a Mawhinney/Corwith
motion to table until March 15 carried.

There has been nothing new on the contract with the Humane Society. The old assessor the town attorney is
filing forms.

Community Center- Weber stated that he has varnished the stage and fixed the timer on the front light. The
clerk asked the board to consider updating the hall the bathrooms and the carpet in the big room this
will be discussed at a later date.

The next meeting date will be March 15, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion.
A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The March meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:00 p.m. the meeting was posted in 4
locations in the town. Present: Dennis Logterman, Carmin Corwith, Robert Mawhinney, Patsy Weber and Mary
Mawhinney. Absent: none.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion.

Officer DeBoers from the Rock County Sheriff’s department was present to check on if there are any concerns from the
town. Speeding on county and town roads is the biggest concern. Steve Wickingson stated that the sheriff deputies had
been harassing coyote hunters, that they are a good bunch of guys and doing a service to the town, he said he would
check onit.

The clerk’s report was read and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. Logterman stated that he stopped and
talked to 3D and Head Salvage they both stated that they will make an effort to clean up around their area. Both will be
getting rid of some treasures as steel prices have gone up. Logterman still needs to speak to the Snyder’s. The
treasurer’s report was read and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to transfer
fund and pay the bills, carried, there were no unusual bills.

Citizens input- none

Discussion of wage for inside custodian at the present time the board is paying $10.00 per hour; this is the first time the
board has paid an hourly wage for this job. The board will review in 6 months (June 2011).

The fee to be paid to the zoning officer for driveway permits will be $25.00 per permit on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion.

The resolution from Emergency Management a Corwith/Logterman motion to approve as written. Logterman appointed
Corwith as the town’s designee.

Road work- Logterman received a call from Scott Hoerling, Crack Filling service the board needs to set a date to ride the
roads. Still waiting to hear from Enbridge with a figure. The board will plan on re-matting 1 mile of road this year, either
Lima Center or Hake Road and 3-4 miles of seal coating. There is hole in Scharine Rd Silha needs to look at and fix.
Mawhinney will check on the wording for our road work notice. Road signs the board gave Mawhinney permission to
order the signs he needs. The road name signs will be looked at in the fall.

Zoning officer report- issued 1 permit to Logterman for a remodel and new garage. The working lands meeting will be at
the court house April 6 at 9: a.m.

Community Center- all is ok toilets have been fixed all the limbs picked up from the winds. Logterman had his brother a
retired plumber look at our bathrooms if we start upgrading we may open a can of worms with the state and the
disability act, any repairs are ok.

Logterman received a letter from the census bureau concerning the 2010 census and to make sure everyone sent theirs
in.

The annual report was presented and approved on a Mawhinney/Logterman motion. Items to be discussed at the
annual town meeting were discussed and include the recycle contract, long term plan for road work, replacement of the
town assessor and setting the salaries of the town board for 2012-2013.

The next meeting will be April 19 at 6:00 p.m. on a Logterman/Mawhinney motion.
A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The April meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman
Logterman. The meeting was posted in 4 locations and on the town web site. Present: Dennis
Logterman; Carmen Corwith; Rob Mawhinney; Patsy Weber and Mary Mawhinney. Absent:
none.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. The clerk’s report
was read and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. The treasurer’s report was read and
approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to transfer funds
and pay the bills, carried. There were no unusual bills. The treasurer noted that she has
stopped payment on a check to the Darien Fire Department from a year ago and will reissue
the check.

Citizen’s input- asking about the gravel and oil coming off of 6 Corners Road, Fahrner will be
redoing the road this year the cause was weather and timing issue. Ruth Dodge DuCharme
said there are at least 15 vehicles sitting out on the Snyder property; the board requested that
the town attorney contact him. Logterman stated that we need to have a clear picture of what
we are going to do with the nuisance ordinance, he will contact the town attorney for some
direction.

Zoning officer report- a request from Bill Flemming to rezone some land. Steve Wickingson
talked about the working lands initiative and that the town needs to review and redo some of
the zoning ordinance, the board will review at a later date. The zoning committee and board
will need to get citizens input for this. Dennis had received a call from Batterman offering to
help fill out the paper work for the working land changes.

Road work- pot hole filling will be starting soon. Frank Bros have stated to make the “good”
mix for patching. Tree trimming needs to be done on the South end of Lima Center Road. Mike
Head will take down some of the trees; will need some help with traffic. Need to trim back
overhanging branches this should help with saving the road. Seal coating the board hopes to
do 1.5 miles this year, figuring approximately $15,000.00 per mile. The prevailing wage report
has been sent in just waiting for the state.

Community Center- all is ok. Weber had spoken with the fire department concerning their last
inspection. They apologized and said they would make sure they made themselves known
when entering the building.

The next meeting will be May 17 at 6:00 p.m.
A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The 2010 Board of Review was called to order at 6:00 p.m. on May 24, 2010. A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to
adjourn until June 21, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. carried.

The May meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order by Chairman Logterman at 6:00 p.m. The
meeting was posted in 4 locations in the town and on the town’s web site. Present: Dennis Logterman, Robert
Mawhinney, Carmin Corwith, Patsy Weber and Mary Mawhinney.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The clerk’s report was read and
approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion.

Citizens input: Ruth Dodge DuCharme noted that the county had been out to look at Co M at the curve.

A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to approve the treasurer’s report, carried. A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to
transfer funds and pay the bills carried, there were no unusual bills.

Road bids were reviewed from Rock Road and Frank Brothers, discussion followed and the board felt they
needed to talk with the companies to better understand what is included in the bids. A
Logterman/Mawhinney motion to table until contact with the companies and an understanding on both parts
as to the work to be done carried. Seal coat Fahrner was the only official bidder on this; they will repair
damage from last year. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to award the contract to Fahrner and have the work
done prior to Aug 15, 2010, carried. A discussion on the new dairy farm proposed for Bradford Township at
the S end of Scharine Road, with the state siting law there is not much the town can do. Enbridge the town
has not heard anything from them Logterman will contact the town attorney to send them a letter.

Website renewal- Kricket Jewett was present to go over the web site a request to have it connected to the
county web site was made. A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to extend the contract for 1 year at a cost of
$660.00 carried. A Logterman/Corwith to add the $660.00 to the orders, carried.

Zoning officer report- Lloyd issued the following building permits: D Krause for a building; Liefke for a new
home; Kimball for a pole shed. The former Coleman property was discussed Logterman will check with the
health department to see where they are at with their citation. A rezone request for Bill Flemming will be
discussed/ acted on by the zoning board on June 21, 2010 prior to the town board meeting.

The nuisance and citation ordinance were discussed the board needs to have the attorney review the
ordinance with the boards so everyone is on the same page. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to have the
attorney send a letter to Linda Snyder as a warning that clean up is needed, carried.

Community Center- all is running ok. The pest contract was discussed and what is the time line on it, it was
felt that we could take care of this internally.

The next meeting will be June 21, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion.
A Logterman/Mawhinney motion to adjourn. Carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The 2010 board of review was called to order at 6:00 p.m. a Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn until July
19, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. carried.

The June meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:10 p.m. The meeting was posted in 4
locations in the town and posted on the town’s web site. Present: Dennis Logterman, Carmin Corwith, Robert
Mawhinney, Patsy Weber and Mary Mawhinney. Absent: none.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion.

The clerk’s report and minutes from the special town board meeting were read and approved on a
Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The treasurer’s report was read and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion.
A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to transfer funds and pay the bills, carried. There were no unusual bills.

Citizen’s input- Deputy Reed from the sheriff’'s department was present to answer any questions.
The zoning request for William Flemming was approved by the town board.

Zoning officer report building permits to Jim Felland for an Ag use shed. There is a Farmland preservation
workshop on Wed from 3-5 at the community center.

The liquor and cigarette license application for Johnstown Food Center and Dorr’s Prairie Woods Golf Course
were approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The bartender’s licenses were approved on a
Mawhinney/Corwith motion.

Community Center- Everything seems to be going ok. Weber got a load of chips to put under the play
equipment. A sign is needed on the back and side door reminding people to lock the door. The wage for the
inside custodian was discussed; the hall is looking and smelling much better. A Logterman/Corwith motion to
increase the wage from $10.00 per hour to $13.00 per hour, carried.

Road Work- Black top Lima Center Road pulverize and grade there were no soft spots. The warranty work for
seal coating is almost done, crack filling needs to be completed and then the rest of 6 Corners will be seal
coated.

We need to bid out the 2011 snow plowing and mowing. Other road work completed pot holes have been
filled there are still a few to do.

The town attorney is still trying to get some information from Enbridge as far as fixing the town roads. They
are planning on fixing the crossing on town roads in the next month.

Complaints- a letter was sent to Mrs. Snyder, she did contact Dennis.
The next meeting will be July 19, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion.
A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The special meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order
by Chairman Logterman at 6:05 p.m. Present: Dennis Logterman,
Robert Mawhinney, Carmin Corwith and Mary Mawhinney. Absent:
Patsy Weber.

Discussion/action on blacktopping 1 mile of Lima Center Road from Co
Hwy A to approximately 1 mile N. The soft spots In the road will have a
blacktop coat with 1.5” or road rock.

A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to accept the bid from Frank Brothers to
pulverize, fine grade, compact and 2 put on 3” of asphalt with 2 lifts for
a total of $102,495.00 this is to include up to 200T of shoulder material,
carried. This will be project 10-1 with the state for prevailing wage.

A Logterman/Mawhinney motion to adjourn carried. Meeting
adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The July board of review was called to order at 6:00 p.m. a Mawhinney/Corwith motion to
adjourn until Sept. 20, 2010 at 6:00 p.m., carried.

The July meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:18 p.m... The agenda
was reviewed and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The clerk’s report was read and
approved on a Corwith/Logterman motion. The financial report was read and approved on a
Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A Corwith/Mawhinney motion to transfer funds and pay the bills,
withholding the check to Frank Brothers until clarification on the soft spot is in writing or the
pot hole fixed, carried.

Citizens input Amy Laudenbeck a candidate for the 45" assembly district was present to
introduce herself.

Jacobson assessors were present to update the town board as to when they plan on starting
the re-valuation; their plan is to start the 15t part of August the letter will go out to the residents
within a week.

Zoning officer report- building permit for Ochs home for electrical work.

A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to accept the conditional use permit for the Mansur property
following the zoning committee recommendations.

Community center- everything running ok. Roof replacement on the portico will look at a metal
roof and try and fix the drainage from the roof.

Road work- The crossings are mostly done for the town. Negotiations are still in progress with
Enbridge and the town for road repairs. Fahrner needs to finish the warranty work on 6 corners
road also crack filling will need to be completed prior to finishing seal coating. The
Harmony/Johnstown agreement was discussed the agreement is for 1.5 miles on each end of
Tarrant Road to be Johnstown’s and the 3 miles in the center will be Harmony’s. There is a
culvert that needs repair and Logterman will speak with Harmony about sharing the cost. Lima
Center Road division was discussed Peterson will try and find the agreement and send to the
clerk.

Clean sweep was discussed the consensus was to see if anyone from Johnstown used and then
discuss a donation.

The next meeting date will be August 16 at 6:00 p.m. on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A
Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The August meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order by Chairman Logterman at 6:00 p.m. The meeting
was posted in 4 locations in the town and on the town’s web site. Present: Dennis Logterman, Carmen Corwith, Robert
Mawhinney, Patsy Weber, and Mary Mawhinney. Absent: none.

The agenda was review and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. The clerk’s report was read and approved on a
Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The treasurer’s report was read and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A
Mawhinney/Corwith motion to transfer funds and pay the bills with the addition of the unemployment commission,
carried.

There was no citizens input.

Co M project- Ben Coopman from the county was present to discuss the proposed changes to Co M. It will be a 3 year
project starting at the Milton end of Co M and going to Hwy 14, the plan is to do 4 miles per year. The curve at Co M and
County Line Rd was discussed, the county would like to rework the curve and take out the 2 intersections and make one
in the middle, this is a preliminary discussion the county would need the town’s agreement to proceed. Margret Pulera
spoke to this stating that the visibility at the corner would be worse than what it is now and if the road is leveled out it
will just make people go faster. A question on mowing county roads Coopman responded that the county mows a single
cut in early summer and in the fall to the fence line. The county will review this and may only mow 1 time in the fall.

The clerk requested the appointment of Kathleen Mawhinney as a deputy clerk for the upcoming election, a
Logterman/Corwith motion to approve, carried. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to have 3 poll workers for the fall
primary and to have Johnstown Community Center as the polling place, carried.

Zoning officer- a permit to Maurice Sterken for a shed on an existing foundation.

Community Center all is ok. The roof was discussed and felt that white steel should be put on, Corwith will check on
pricing.

Complaints- Schneider 1 week left until he needs to have it cleaned up, Logterman will check on. Ciciker has until Aug 6
to comply with the county order on his septic. .

Road work- Enbridge the attorney sent them another letter. The agreement with Harmony was discussed- the culverts
are the responsibility of the Town of Johnstown 1.5 miles from Bingham to Townline and 1.5 miles from Cty A to the
Bradford Townline are Johnstown’s. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to accept this agreement, carried. The agreement
with Town of Lima was discussed; Logterman will talk to Lima and see if we can reach an agreement on the division.
Frank Brothers guaranteed that they will fix the soft spot on Lima Center Rd in the spring. Mr. Sawtell is still using the
illegal driveway; the board requested that Dennis have Dave send him a letter. Seal coating needs to be finished. There
are pot holes at the end of Pember Rd. A new post is needed at the stop sign on Scharine and Hake Rd. The rocks have
been moved Scharine Rd, they were in the Right of Way.

Next meeting date is Sept 20, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. on a Logterman/Corwith motion
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The September 20, 2010 board of review was called to order at 6:00p.m. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn until
Oct. 18, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. carried.

The Johnstown Town Board was called to order by Chairman Logterman at 6:00 p.m. The meeting was posted in 4
locations in the town. Present: Dennis Logterman, Carmen Corwith, Robert Mawhinney, Patsy Weber and Mary
Mawhinney. Absent: none.

The agenda was reviewed and approved on a Mawhinney/Corwith motion. The clerk’s report was read and approved
with the following correction, correct the spelling of Snyder. The financial report was read and approved as read on a
Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to transfer funds and pay the bills, carried. There were no
unusual bills. A question on the Fahrner bill as to if they were done and the work was satisfactory, the board said they
had been on the road and thought it was a good job.

Citizen’s input: Roger Anclam was present to introduce himself he is running for the vacant 45" Assembly Seat. Lloyd
Hoyt presented the town board with a Friend of 4-H certificate. Maurice Peterson thanked the board and town for the
flowers sent to his mother’s funeral. It was noted that there is a lot of mud on the road by the Sartell property. Terry
Kelly asked if the roads would be mowed soon. Logterman said they are in the area working.

Contracts- only one bid was received for ditch mowing for the town from Christianson Sawmill for a 2 year contract
$8100.00 per year. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to accept carried. The bid for snow plowing the town roads was
opened; we received one bid from Silha a Mawhinney/Corwith motion to accept, carried. This may be the last year Silha
will bid this; the board will need to start to work on a long range plan for the town. A meeting will be set up at a later
date.

Complaints- Snyder has not done any work to clean up, Civiker County gave him a date certain that he had to comply
with county and town rules, Sartell driveway concerns; the board asked that Logterman send this to the town attorney
stating that he can no longer use the driveway that he has created. Concerns were expressed about the Morse property
on Hwy A; Logterman will contact the health department.

Road work- we are still waiting to hear from the Town of Lima concerning the division of Townline Road. Silha is still
planning on doing 6 Corners Rd, Wickingson requested the town put a hold on the renovation for now and see how it
goes this spring with flooding. All the mowing has been completed. Mawhinney noted that the signs arrived, the pot
hole on Pember Road was discussed, and it should be fixed within the next week. A letter from Enbridge to sign off on
the crossing they repaired, Logterman signed.

Community Center- Weber replaced the blades on the mower. The steel price for the portico will be discussed and acted
on at the next meeting.

Zoning officer report- he issued 3 permits this month.
Correspondence- The upcoming highway safety conference, Dodges curve need to see what the county is thinking.

The next meeting will be October 18 at 6:00 p.m. A Logterman Mawhinney motion to adjourn carried. Meeting
adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The October 18, 2010 Board of Review was called to order by 1% Supervisor Corwith at 6:00 p.m. A
Mawhinney/Corwith motion to set November 10, 2010 from 4:00 p.m. to adjournment (at least2 hours),
carried. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn carried.

The October meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order at 6:00p.m. A
Mawhinney/Corwith motion to approve the agenda carried. The meeting was posted in 4 locations in
the town and on the town’s website. Present: Dennis Logterman, Carmen Corwith, Robert Mawhinney,
Patsy Weber, and Mary Mawhinney. Absent: none.

Citizens’ input- Amy Laudenbach was present to remind people to vote and that she will represent the
45" district responsibly. Kerry Schlitler introduced himself as running for the office of Clerk of Courts. Dr
Suzanne Zentner from the Whitewater School District was present to explain the referenda that the
school district has on November ballot. Paul Benjamin and Steve Schafnagel were present from Rock Co
Planning to discuss the changes being made to the farmland preservation law and offering the counties
help in reviewing the towns ordinance. Logterman suggested having the planning and zoning committee
and the town board meet with the county for a review workshop after the first of the year.

The clerks report was read and approved with the following correction: Logterman did not sign off on
the letter from Enbridge for fixing the road crossing fixed by Enbridge. The treasurer’s report was read
and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. A discussion on the retainer fee for the town attorney
was held the board agreed to retain Dave Moore for the 2011 year. A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to
transfer funds and pay the bills carried, there were no unusual bills.

The salvage license applications were presented the fees have been paid a Mawhinney/Corwith motion
to approve licenses for Head’s Auto Salvage and 3-D Auto Salvage, carried.

Zoning officer report he issued 2 permits and 1 application for a conditional use permit.

Community Center- everything is working ok. Corwith went over the quote for steel for the front portico
it is $1012.75, complete. The board will need to remove the old shingles and put up the steel and look
into eaves, an exact measurement will need to be gotten before the steel is ordered.

Roadwork- the latest offer from Enbridge is $240,000.00 the board declined this offer. Mowing on Co
Line Road was done by the Town of Richmond will need to contact Christianson prior to next year’s
mowing.

The 2011 budget hearing will need to be postponed until the close of Board of Review. A
Mawhinney/Corwith motion to reschedule the budget hearing to November 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.
carried. The next town board meeting will be November 16 at 6:00 p.m.

A Logterman/Corwith motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The budget hearing was called to order at 6:00 pm the budget was discussed, there are no major
changes from last year. The money from Enbridge is not being considered in the budget.

A Mawhinney/Logterman motion to have the recycle fee of $175.00 per year, carried.
A Logterman/Mawhinney motion to set the budget for 2010 at $152,624.00, carried.
A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to set the tax rate at .00195113 for 2010, carried

A Logterman/Mawhinney motion to adjourn the budget hearing carried.

The hearing was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Clerk



The November meeting of the Johnstown Town Board was called to order by
Chairman Logterman. The meeting was posted in 4 locations in the town and
posted on the town’s website. Present: Dennis Logterman, Carmin Corwith, Rob
Mawhinney, Patsy Weber, and Mary Mawhinney. Absent: none. The agenda was
reviewed and approved on a Corwith/Logterman motion. The clerks report was
read and approved on a Corwith/Mawhinney motion. The treasurer’s report was
read and approved on a Logterman/Corwith motion. A Mawhinney/Corwith
motion to transfer funds and pay the bills, carried there were no unusual bills.

There was no citizens input.

Road Work- Enbridge has offered $250,000.00 for the repair of the roads, a
Corwith/Mawhinney motion to accept, carried, with the addition that the money
be paid within 30 days. Town road work trees need to be trimmed and cut on
Lima Center Road; Logterman will be working on this with the help of Mike Head
and his lift truck.

Zoning officer report- 1 building permit to Mawhinney Farms to side the barn.
Scott Shadel has inquired about building a house on Hall Road.

Complaints- Snyder the board needs to take some pictures. Cyviker appears to
still be living there, the trailer parked next to the garage on the Brueggeman
property has people living in it, Logterman will contact the town attorney, and
Morse House on A Logterman will contact the county.

Community center- still need measurement of the portico. Weber stated that the
hall is ready for winter. There is a tree down on the property line that will be
taken care.

The next town board meeting will be Dec. 20, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. The budget
hearing will be at 6:00 pm on November 22, 2010.

A Mawhinney/Corwith motion to adjourn carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Mary Mawhinney, Town Clerk



